
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 21 APRIL 2008

 

EX.104/08
REFERENCE FROM CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW



AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – SHARED SERVICES



IMPROVEMENT AND EFFICIENCY REVIEWS – PROGRESS



REPORT



(Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio:
Learning and Development and Finance and Performance


Subject Matter

A Minute excerpt from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 3 April 2008 (CROS 58/08) regarding the Shared Services Improvement and Efficiency Reviews Progress Report was considered.   Councillor Earp informed Members that the Committee considered that the issue of shared services needed to progress in a more structured manner throughout Cumbria if significant savings were to be realised, and had raised concerns that efforts to progress a Cumbria-wide ICT service had stalled.  He added that the Committee did however welcome progress that the City Council had made with regard to Shared Services with the Copeland and Allerdale Borough Councils. He further added that the Committee had resolved that the Executive should be advised that:-

(a)
The Committee viewed with concern progress made towards developing a Cumbria-wide shared services strategy and,

(b)
The Committee was pleased to note progress on the Revenue and Benefits shared management arrangements with Copeland Borough Council.

Summary of options rejected:
None

DECISION

That the comments of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee, as set out under Minute CROS 58/08 be noted.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







